
To: Mountain Regional Water Administrative Control Board
From: Chris Braun
Date: November 14, 2024
Re: Technology Department Update

OVERVIEW OF PAST MONTH:

1. As part of the requirements of the Bluesky grant we have to provide a minimum of 2
tours of the floating solar array each year. The first one this year was to several Rocky
Mountain Power staff. They were impressed with the system and the quick treatment
plant tour as well.

2. Kadin and I spent time preparing the two annexation plats that you will review for this
meeting. One involved time with the County Recorder, County Attorney and the Lt.
Governors Office to determine the correct way to deal with the area that was previously
annexed in August, but now needs to be corrected. This was due to the land owner
changing the original parcel’s legal description after we had completed the annexation
in August. The result was that a portion of the previously annexed area was outside the
new legal description and a portion inside the parcel was now not correctly included.
Thankfully we can just complete one new annexation that encompasses two parcels
and all the changes that caused the issues.

3. Various SCADA related issues were dealt with, including a new actuated valve at the
treatment plant that helps with the Carollo skid study they are conducting.

4. New hire on boarding for all the various systems for Chris Sargent, a summer help
turned full time staff. He seems like he will be a good fit for the District.

LOOKING FORWARD:

1. We will hopefully be getting power to the Canyons Lower Village PRV building next month and
will be doing the official startup of the SCADA components there and have more consistent heat
and monitoring of that facility.

2. ERP(Financial system) selection will be happening along with the start of the implementation of
the EAM (asset management software).


